Installation of a bicycle rack at St Anne’s Church, Dunbar - Background 
The Vestry (Trustees) of St Anne’s Church in Dunbar have, within the framework of the Scottish Episcopal Church General Synod’s motion committing the Church to trying to address climate change by seeking to reach Net Zero by 2030, an objective to reduce the use of vehicles amongst the congregation and users of the Church when travelling to the Church for services or other events.
The Vestry therefore proposes to install a bicycle rack adjacent to the porch entrance of the Church to provide a safe and convenient location for building users to secure their bicycles in confidence and thereby encourage use of bicycles. At the same time the open access to the rack will allow for use by the general public and compensate to an extent to the general lack of bicycle racks at the North end of Dunbar High Street.
The rack is located in a convenient location to the entrance of the Church with minimum impact on the general appearance of the Church and garden.  The area will be paved with the same paving slabs as for the existing entrance pathway. Dark red gravel, the same colour as the Church will be used for a drainage channel between the Church and the paving slabs. The stainless steel hoops to be used for the rack are the same type as have recently been installed in the conservation area of Haddington.  The ELC Sustainable Transport Officer has proposed to support the request by providing the steel hoops free of charge given the accessibility and the possibility of use by the public, subject to planning permission and any conditions.



